
 

   
 

FROM:  Karen Hill, P.E., Transportation Engineer, on behalf of the 

Transportation Policy Advisory Committee 

 

DATE: February 20, 2024 

 

SUBJECT: Response to City Council Referral in regards to a communication from 

Mark Coen asking that consideration be given to implementing a "service 

modification" to the Penacook Bus Route to provide a stop at the Beaver Meadow 

Golf Course. 

Recommendation 

Accept this report recommending that Mr. Coen work directly with Concord Area 

Transit on his request.  

Background 

On January 8, 2024, City Council forwarded to the Transportation Policy Advisory 

Committee (TPAC) a referral from City Council regarding a communication from 

resident Mark Coen of Thayer Pond Road asking that consideration be given to 

implementing a "service modification" to the Penacook Bus Route to provide a stop 

at the Beaver Meadow Golf Course. 

Discussion 

At its January 25, 2024 meeting, the Transportation Policy Advisory Committee 

(TPAC, the Committee) discussed the referral. There was a brief discussion on the 

logistics of Mr. Coen’s request, and the Committee recommended that Mr. Coen 

work directly with Concord Area Transit on this potential concept.  Mr. Coen was 

supportive of the Committee’s recommendation.  Minutes of TPAC’s January 25, 

2024 meeting, which detail the Committee’s review, are attached. 

 

Attachments:  

January 25, 2024 DRAFT TPAC Meeting Minutes 
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